

WANLOCKHEAD VILLAGE COUNCIL MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON THE 2<sup>ND</sup>  
MARCH 2020.

Present:

Catriona Blewer, Chair, Victoria Chanin, Vice Chair, Jane Brydon, Treasurer, Androulla Richford, Secretary, Jean Edmiston, Co ordinator, Lynda Findlay, William Findlay, Peter Scott, Robert McCafferty, Dawid Tkocz, Dominika Torcka, PC Ian Harvey, Stephen Walch. Apologies: Isobel Gibb.

The minutes of the meeting held on January 27<sup>th</sup>, were read and corrected and approved. Corrections were a spelling mistake and the addition of the figure of £3000 as being the proposed amount for a grant application to SSE Clyde wind farm. Proposer Victoria and second Catriona.

PC Ian Harvey, as Community Officer gave the meeting an update on an ongoing fraud enquiry, anti social behaviour in Sanquhar, stolen firearms, those involved were caught. Robberies in Thornhill, arrests made. Shop in Abington robbery. As usual he asks members of our community to report any suspicious behaviour by calling 101.

Correspondence: VC in receipt of a letter from the Ski Club detailing agreed car parking spaces in the village for ski visitors. Letter to be kept on file for future information.

Treasurer's Report - attached.

Ideas were discussed on ways for different groups in the village to work together to engage with the rest of the village. It was agreed the VC organise regular open day events the first one on 25<sup>th</sup> April, to offer a place for residents to meet. Also the date of 22 March was agreed on to have an open day to kick start the growing season at the Poly Tunnel and gardens.

Androulla to produce a Flyer for both events and contact Mike to update website.

AOB

Jane confirmed that she joined the VC to a gardening group for help and advice re all things poly tunnel and garden ideas. Jane also will obtain bus time tables. To be put up by the end of March.

Robert enquired as to the increase in expenses for admin in our grant application. We itemised what we were applying for. Future accounts will record expenditure if we are successful with the grant application. Also brought to the VC's attention possible issues with Haas Tunnel, legal height limit of hand rails on bridges, the cattle grid needs repair, Secretary to action.

Stephen suggested we put contact numbers on the back of flyers.

MEETING ENDED 8.30 PM - NEXT MEETING ON 4<sup>TH</sup> MAY 2020